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News Release


For immediate release
 

GOVERNMENT OF CANADA INVESTS IN LAVENDER GROWERS AND HELPS  
TOURISM BLOSSOM IN SAND PLAINS REGION
SIMCOE, ONTARIO, OCTOBER 8, 2011 – The Sand Plains region will get an economic boost with a new investment from the Government of Canada. The Honourable Diane Finley, Minister of Human Resources and Skills Development Canada, on behalf of Agriculture Minister Gerry Ritz, announced today an investment of over $165,000 to the Norfolk Arts Centre and the Ontario Lavender Association.
"We know how valuable tourism is to our local residents, restaurants and shops, and how effective it is in helping our economy,” said Minister Finley. “We also know how important it is to provide growers with the knowledge they need to expand their business and find sustainable options in our unique soils. These targeted investments will increase the number of visitors who spend money in Ontario's South Coast, further enhancing the strength of our rural communities.”
The Norfolk Arts Centre will receive $125,000 to promote studio tours in the Sand Plains Region. Studio tours are weekend-long events where local artists open their studios to the public for self-guided tours. Approximately 150 artists living and working in the Sand Plains region are involved in the tours, which will help increase the number of tourists visiting local restaurants, markets, and other local businesses. Developed collaboratively by all five counties and the Norfolk Arts Centre, the marketing initiative includes a website, catalogue, print and radio ads to attract tourists to the studio tours in Brant, Elgin, Middlesex, Norfolk and Oxford. 
The Ontario Lavender Association project will receive more than $40,000 to expand the research trials and evaluate 25 lavender varieties at four sites throughout the Sand Plains to determine which varieties are best suited to the region. The results will be used to address production issues and provide local growers with the knowledge they need to expand their business. Lavender agri-tourism activities may also see a boost in the ability to attract more tourists with planned festivals and tours in the region. 
These investments are being provided through the Sand Plains Community Development Fund administered by the Ontario Association of Community Futures Development Corporations. The fund targets community-based initiatives that support regional development, attract and retain people and investment, and stimulate business development and job creation. 
For more information on the Sand Plains Community Development Fund, please visit www.ontcfdc.com or www.sandplains.ca.
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